
LOMBARD  POLICE  DEPARTMENT 

 

 

 
 

To:  Chief Ray J. Byrne 

     

From:  Deputy Chief Dane Cuny 

  Patrol Division Commander 

 

Date:  May 18, 2009  

 

Subject: Disposal 1994 Chevy P-30 Evidence Van Unit 142 

 

 

The police department’s 1994 Chevy Evidence Van was replaced by our new 

Mobile Command Vehicle.  All usable equipment has now been transferred from 

this vehicle leaving only minimal equipment that is outdated and no longer needed.    

 

Due to its unique design and lettering, this vehicle has limited usefulness as 

anything other than a police evidence vehicle.  At the time we purchased our new 

vehicle, Faber Specialty Vehicles, Inc. estimated the value of this vehicle at 

approximately $10,000.  Based upon this suggested price, we alerted various DuPage 

County police agencies that this vehicle was available for sale for $10,000.  As of the 

deadline of Wednesday, May 13, 2009 only Deputy Chief Bill Holmer of the Glen 

Ellyn Police Department committed to purchase the vehicle as is for $10,000. 

 

This vehicle was purchased in 1994 using seized drug assets and the proceeds 

from the sale of this vehicle must be returned to the drug seizure fund.   

 

I respectfully request that the Village Board authorize the sale of this vehicle 

to the Village of Glen Ellyn for $10,000.  We are requesting waiver of first reading 

to expedite the disposal. 

 

 

 

 

      ___________________________ 

      Deputy Chief Dane Cuny 

      Patrol Division Commander 

 

 

Attachment 

 


